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TCU SETS UNITED WAY GOAL OF $75,248 

A total of $75,248 is the goal for TCU's 1989 United Way campaign, which 
begins Sept. 25 and concludes Oct. 6. Fifty-six agencies and services at 322 
sites in Tarrant County are beneficiaries of the annual campus effort that 
offers a single occasion for all University faculty and staff members to 
participate. 

"Help Paint a Bright Future for Someone: Show You Care" is the theme for this 
year's Tarrant Conty drive, chaired by Charles Anderson, vice president and 
general manager of General Dynamics, Fort W::>rth division. With a goal of 
$22,457 million, the county-wide campaign opened Sept. 1 and continues through 
Oct. 20. 

The University's 1989 goal represents a 5 percent increase over last year's 
total contribution of $71,665. 

"The people who work for the agencies supported by our campaign do a 
magnificent job of handling tough situations with limited resources," said 
Chancellor Bill Tucker. "Thousands count on them, and they do their best to 
respond. Indeed, I am mindful that many TCU people are among those served 
each year. 

"So we again call upon your generosity arrl ask you to give what you can," he 
added. 

With 91.9 cents of each $1 contributed, United Way-funded agencies and 
services provide nore than 700,000 services annually to residents of 
Metroplitan Tarrant County. Only 8.1 cents is used for campaign expenses and 
year-round administration, an econany possible only because of assistance from 
rore than 15,000 volunteers. 

More than 100 United Way allocations volunteers study community needs, 
distribute funds and noni tor their use year-rouoo through a quarterly review 
process. Of total Tarrant County gifts to United Way, 75.1 percent canes from 
enployee contributions, while corporations provide 22.8 percent of the annual 
support. 

A number of TCU-related persons fill roles of leadership on boards of 
organizations supported by United Way in addition to their participation as 
volunteers for the agencies. 

(continued) 
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UNITED WAY (continued) 

Informational materials and pledge cards will be distributed to unit heads 
this week, and pledge cards and/or oontributions will be due in the vice 
chancellors' offices Oct. 5. As in the past, gifts can be made by one of 
three ways: payroll deduction, cash or check returned with the pledge card or 
a pledge with a request that the donor be billed by the United Way. 
Instructions for payroll deduction, which can extend over several m:>nths' 
time, ll'll.lst be noted on the pledge cards. 

The campus campaign is chaired by Associate Vice Chancellor Larry Lauer, and 
operations will be coordinatd by Jackie Hodges in the University relations 
office. 

Special sections in the Sept. 26 and Oct. 3 issues of the Weekly Bulletin will 
highlight United Way activities of sane faculty and staff members. 

*** *** *** 

NOV. 1 IS FULBRIGHT DEADLINE 

Nov. 1 is the deadline for campus proposals for the Fulbright Scholar-in
Residence program, which offers opportunities for American colleges and 
universities to host a visiting scholar fran abroad for all or part of the 
1990-91 academic year. 

Institutions are invited to subrni t proposals for visiting scholars in the 
humanities and social sciences or in scientific or professional 
specializations with a strong international focus. The scholar may take 
regular courses fran a foreign area perspective, serve as a resource person in 
interedisciplinary courses, assist in developing new courses or participate in 
special seminars. 

The progrcrn includes roundtrip travel for the grantee and, for full-year 
awards, one accanpanying dependent, as well as a rconthly maintenance allowance 
and funds for incidental expenses. 

Program guidelines and proposal forms are available fran the Council for 
International Exchange of Scholars, 3400 International Drive N.W., Suite 
M-500, Washington, OC 20008-3097. 

*** *** *** 

MELLON C01PEI'ITION NOO OPEN 

The Mellon Fellowships in the Humanities canpetition for 1990 is open. Any 
member of the academic profession may nominate up to two seniors or recent 
graduates. Naninees must present evidence of outstanding academic pranise arrl 
wish to begin graduate study toward the Ph.D. degree in preparation for a 
career of teaching and scholarship in higher education in a humanistic field 
of study. Priscilla Tate, AddRan College campus representative, can provide 
additional information. Nov. 6 is the deadline for naninations. 
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IBEATRE SEASCl~ OPENS FRIDAY 

Actors arrl audience members alike will take the stage in Ed Landreth 
Audi tori um Friday through Sept. 27 for the season-opening prcx:iuction of an 
early 1900s play, Rachel Crothers' "The Three of Us." Directed by TCU 
alumnus Jim Covault, associate director of Stage West, the play will be not 
quite theatre-in-the-round but theatre-in-three-quarters, with the audience 
seated on stage. 

For that reason, audience size will be limited. Admission is free with TCU 
ID, but reservations should be made in advance at Ext. 7626 for performances 
at 8 p.m. Friday and Sept. 25-27 and at 2 p.m. Sunday. 

"The Three of Us" struck an early blow for the feminist m:,vement in telling 
the story of Rhy MacChesney (played by TCU junior Jennifer Sterling Jegers of 
Apple Valley, MN), a young ~n with a marginal gold mine and two younger 
brothers to support. She faces all the prejudices against a single ~n 
living in a Nevada mining camp in 1906, when women were m::>thers, daughters or 
sisters, not businesswomen or heads of households. 

She has two suitors. Louis Berresford (Jim Hopkins, junior fran Aurora, NE) 
is a well-heeled (with an accent on "heel") businessman chasing Rhy and her 
mine. Stephen Townley (Barry loss of Pollok) is a young miner who has just 
found a marginal claim of his own. Rhy' s brother Clem (Jeffrey Bateman of 
Qnaha, NE), a dissatisfied 19-year-old, wants her to divide the mine, named 
The Three of Us. When she refuses, he brings the plot to a crisis by enterin.;1 
a shady business deal with Berresford. 

Covault, who directed Stage West's current show, "Broadway Bound," adds that 
hit to a long list of accanplishments since he earned the Bachelor of Fine 
Arts degree here 20 years ago. His directing credits at both Stage West and 
Shakespeare in the Park total 34, including "Waiting for Godot," "The 
Seagull," "Arms arrl the Man," "The Lion in Winter," "Doctor Faustus" and 
"Cabaret" as well as "A Midsummer Night's Dream," "The Merchant of Venice," 
"Hamlet" and "Much Ado About Nothing." 

Also an actor and designer, he has perforrred in "The Importance of Being 
Earnest," "You Can't Take It with You," "The Madwcrnan of Chaillot," "Major 
Barbara," "Canterbury Tales" and others. He also served as designer for three 
Neil Sim::>n plays, "Brighton Beach Merroirs," "Biloxi Blues" and "Broadway 
Boord" plus "On the Verge," "The Seagull," "Holiday," "Wai ting for Godot," 
"Perfectly Frank," "Fool for Love," "Relatively Speaking," "A Day in 
Hollywood/A Night in the Ukraine," "Little Lulu in a Bright Orange Dress," 
"Heroes Left Behirrl" and "Greater Tuna." 

*** *** *** 

PICNIC WILL HCNOR HOOT FAMILIES 

A picnic for families hosting international students will be Sept. 24 fran 1 
to 5 p.m. at Eagle Mountain Lake. Those attending will meet at the Student 
Center at 1 p.m. Staff or faculty members who wish to atterrl should call Al 
Mladenka, director of International Student Affairs, at Ext. 7871. 

- - - - - - ··- - ------- ----
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HERMAN EAmS NEW SOIOIARSHIP 

It's fitting that graduate music student Ray Herman is the first winner of the 
John w. Large Meroc>rial Scholarship. He helped to raise the roc>ney for the fund. 

A student of John's for six years at the University of North Texas and at TCU, 
Ray was in charge of planning and organizing the John w. Large Memorial 
Scholarship fund-raising recital in the spring of 1988, the initial 
fund-raiser for the scholarship. Subsequent contributions have come fran the 
Joornal of Research in Singing and Applied Vocal Pedagogy, formerly edited by 
John, £ran colleagues, friends and family members. 

Ray, who is singing with the Dallas Opera chorus this fall, earned his 
bachelor's degree here in 1987 and enrolled that fall to work on the master's 
degree in voice performance pedagogy. John taught in August and September of 
that semester, then died in October. Ray's studies maintained continuity, 
however, as he joined the studio of faculty member Vince Russo, who had 
studied with John for 20 years. 

Ray did rot enroll for the spring semester of 1988, when he was busy with the 
scholarship recital. Returning to school in the fall of 1988, he was narnej 

one of the first two apprentice artists with Fort Worth Opera in its program 
with TCU. He also has sung with Shreveport Opera, Lyric Opera of Dallas and 
TCU Opera Theatre. 

In the fall of 1988, Ray received the Grady Harlan Award as the vocalist with 
the greatest professional potential in the canpeti tion of Texana region, 
National Association of Teachers of Singing. 

*** *** *** 

C01MITTEE SEEKS Scx;GESTIOOS 

The permanent improvements committee of the House of Representatives is 
seeking input f ran students as well as faculty and staff members regarding 
physical additions to the campus. Carmi ttee chairperson Jim Werth recently 
asked students for their input. 

"Now I am making the same request of yoo," he said in an open letter to the 
campus camnunity. "What projects would you like to see my coomittee undertake 
this semester?" The coomittee has been allocated $19,800 for this academic 
year, according to Jim. 

"I know sane of yoo have images of what you think this campus should have 
added aoo/or changed to its grounds and buildings," he said. "If you will 
share them with me, I will have my o:xrmittee investigate them and let yoo know 
what we find out. If your concept is out of my jurisdiction, I will do my 
best to put it in the proper hands." 

Responses can be sent to Jim through the Student Activities office, Box 32919, 
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SMITH RECEIVES CHANCELI.DR'S RESEARCH AWARD 

Chemist Bill Smith who has been a member of the faculty since 1961, was 
presented the 1989 Chancellor's Award for Distinguished Research and Creative 
Activity during fall convocation. Making the presentation was Chancellor Bill 
Tucker, who addressed the formal assembly on "Especially for Students: 
Ruminations of the Chancellor." 

Endowed by an anonyrrous alumni couple, the honor includes a $12,000 check· in 
recognition of outstanding ability aoo accomplishroont and to cover the variety 
of expenses which the awardee feels will m::,st enhance his oontributions as a 
scholar. Bill was selected by Dr. Tucker for the honor from among five 
faculty names reccmnended by nominating comnittees of their colleagues. The 
distinguished oominees included Howard Stone of Brite Divinity School; Charles 
Lamb, Neeley School of Business; Jennifer Watson, College of Fine Arts and 
Corrmunication; and Gail Davis, Harris College of Nursing. 

Holder of the bachelor's degree from Kalamazoo College aoo the Ph.D. from 
Brown University, Bill was on the Ohio University faculty for five years 
before caning to TCU. Formerly a research associate at the University of 
Chicago, he spent the 1981 fall semester at the University of Sussex, England, 
in oollaboration with Sir John Conforth at the School of Molecular Sciences. 
The former chemistry department chair person's work there involved efforts to 
synthesize organic m::,lecules which behave like enzymes. 

Currently holding his fourth multi-year research grant for the Robert A. Welch 
Foundation, he has been a speaker for a number of the Houston-based 
foundation's meetings on chemistry. He also has presented papers at 
international symposia in England sponsored by the Royal Society of Chemistry 
at Exeter, Edinburgh, Cambridge, Oxford arrl Bath as well as in North Wales. 

Bill, a research participant in the oak Ridge Institute of Nuclear Studies, is 
author of sane 100 works. These have been in such leading publications as the 
journals of American Chemical Society, Polymer Science, Physical Chemistry, 
Tetrahedron, Heterocyclic Chemistry and Magnetic Resonance. 

A Nobel Prize recipient with whom Bill has oollaborated noted that "in his 
~rk on free radical chemistry, he has probed sane m::,st interesting reaction 
types with ingenuity, skill and insight. His interest in chemical reactions 
arrl reactivity shines through all his work, and he has made major 
contributions." 

Bill was cited by a nationally known research colleague as one of "very, very 
ffM scientists who can even begin to approach his versatility, breadth of 
interest and canpetence in so many fields." 

A member of Sigma Xi and American Men of Science, Bill is active in the Royal 
Society of Chemistry, American Chemical Society and American Association for 
the Advancement of Science. He has served on the advisory editorial board of 
Organic Magnetic Resonance. A member of the Fort Worth Boat Club's auxiliary 
fleet, he was ocminated last year by the Dallas/Fort Worth section of the 
Arrerican Chemical Society for the prestigious W.T. Doherty Award. 
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EMPLOYEE FITNESS PRCXmAM BEGINS 

Physical education and recreational sports departments have begun their fall 
schedule of Employee Fitness Program classes. Including walking, low-impact 
aerobics, water exercise and weightlifting, the program is open to all 
University employees and their spouses. 

A $15 fee per semester or $20 per year entitles participants to unlimited 
attendance at any classes and a fitness assessment. University employees and 
their spouses may enroll by attending any class. 

Classes, which began Sept. 11" and are still open, include: 

Low-impact Aerobics MWF 12:10 - 12:45 p.m. Rickel 318 
MWF 5:10 - 6 p.m. Rickel 318 

Walk and Talk MWF 12:10 - 12:45 p.m. Rickel 139 

Water Aerobics TR 12:10 - 12:45 p.m. Rickel Pool 

Shape Up TR 12:10 - 12:45 p.m. Rickel 139 
Weightlifting TR 5:15 - 6 p.m. Rickel 139 

A fitness assessment is available by appointment. It includes evaluation of 
cardiorespiratory function using a graded exercise test on a stationary 
bicycle, body canposition assessment and tests to evaluate al:xiominal muscular 
strength and endurance and low back function. Computer-assisted dietary 
analysis and recannendations are also available. A written report of test 
results will include an individualized exercise program. 

Additional information is available from Wendy Bubb, Ext. 6868 or 921-7665. 

*** *** *** 

USA TODAY SEEKS BEST SI'UDENTS 

USA Today, the Gannett-published national newspaper, is searching for the 
nation's best college students. 1hese persons will be recognized for their 
outstanding academic talent by being named to an All-USA Academic team. 

Three teams of 20 persons each will be chosen, and members will be featured in 
a special section of the newspaper in mid-January. The 20 first-team persons 
will receive their awards at a cerennny in Washington, oc. 

Full-time undergraduate students are eligible for nanination, which must be 
signed by a faculty member faniliar with the student's work and an 
administrator. Q.itstanding original academic or intellectual productivity 
will be a key element in the selection. 

Winners will be chosen by a panel of educators. These will be named in 
cooperation with the competition co-sponsors, the National Association of 
Irxieperrlent Colleges and Universities, National Association of State 
Universities and Land Grant Colleges, American Association of Colleges for 
Teacher Education and Council for the Advancement and Support of Education. 

Canpleted nominations are due by Nov. 6. Forms are available f ran academic 
deans arrl Dean of Students Libby Proffer. 

1 
I 
I 
c 

( 

~ 

d 
r 
f 



tll 
ict 
111 

:.ed 
md 

of 
ary 
lar 
ary 
est 

the 
leir 

I in 
;ons 

. be 
an 

,ity 

I in 
of 

c.ate 
for 

:mic 

TCU BULLETIN/7 

HARRI~ WINS ARI' AWARD 

Art faculty roomber Susan Harrington earned first prize, the $1,000 Fifth 
Avenue Foundation Award, in the juried Art in the Metroplex show on view in 
Moudy Building Exhibition Space through Oct. 6. Her winning work is 
"Transfiguration Four Clare," created of oil, encaustic and canvas. 

Awards were announced during the opening reception Sept. 9 with the show's 
juror, O:lvid Ross, director of the Boston Institute of Contanporary Art. The 
annual juried art show is sponsored by 'ICU and The Cormnittee for an Artists' 
Center. 

Other winners were Robert Rodriguez of Fort ~rth, second prize of $500, the 
Mr. arrl Mrs. F. Howard Walsh Award, for "Protect Your Major Appliances," 
acrylic spray paint and plaster: 'ICU graduate Meg Langhorne, Denton, third, 
$300 John L. Clardy Award, "Eye of God, Eye of My Father," mixed media; Helen 
Altman of Denton, fourth, $200 -Robert E. Fiesler Award, "Last Stand," 
hand-printed fabric; and honorable mentions IX>lan Smith of Denton, $100 Mrs. 
Robert M. Bass Award for "Prison Pistol," mixed; Jimnie Hudson of Dallas, $100 
Jo Ann Durham Award, "Why the Indians Painted Their Pots So Pretty," 
sand-blasted steel; Susan M. Smythe of Dallas, $100 Claud M. Vance Merrorial 
Award, "Artist's Statement," hand-made book; and graduate student Geoff Holle, 
$100 Ron Watson Award for "Caribou," oil on linoleum with tire. 

The juror also cited five other works, an oil painting, "Fish," by Jeff Burch 
of Lewisville; "Fountain, Park Central," silver print by Mitchell Byers of 
Dallas; "South Africa: Is It Tanorrow or the End of Time," mixed media by 
George Moseley, Denton; "Leader of the Pack," oil on canvas, John Panara of 
Dallas; and "Six Gestures," bronze by TCU graduate Kathy Webster of Fort ~rth. 

Exhibition hours will be fran 1 to 4 p.m. Saturdays and Sundays, 11 a.m. to 4 
p.m. Wednesdays through Fridays and 11 a.m. to 8 p.m. Tuesdays. 

*** *** *** 

CADET CORPS COMMANDER WINS AFRO'IC HCNORS 

Air Force rorc cadet Corps Comnander Lendrick Robinson won the $1,000 Armed 
Forces Conmunications and Electronics Association scholarship this summer. 
Lendrick, a University of Texas at Arlington math major who carries a 3.8 GPA, 
also was selected the Air Force Association (Texas) AFROI'C Cadet of the Year. 

*** *** *** 

CCNPUTER PAPER NOO AVAIIABIE 

Narrow paper for personal canputers is available now for $20 per case at the 
distribution desk in Roan 152 of Sid W. Richardson Building. A departmental 
requisition is required for the purchase. Additional information is available 
fran Wanda Sherman at Ext. 6850. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

The University of Alabama Press has just published "Border Diplanacy: The 
Caroline and McLeod Affairs in Anglo-American-<anadian Relations" by KEN 
STEVENS (history). 

NEIL mNIEL (English) and OIRISTINA MURPHY (Writing Center) presented papers 
at the Young Rhetoricians' Conference recently in Monterey, CA. Neil spoke on 
"Writing Across the Curriculum: Making Changes fran Within," and Christina 
discussed "Redefining the Basic Writer: An F.ditor's Perspective." 

"Self-trapping of a Light Particle in a Dense Fluid: A Mesoscopic Model," an 
article co-authored by BRUCE MILLER (physics) and graduate student TERRENCE 
REESE, appeared in a recent issue of The Physical Review, Part A. The work 
develops a path-integral formulation of the interaction between a particle 
with small mass, such as an electron, positron, or positronium atom, and the 
atoms or rrolecules canprising a fluid. A number of popular approximations can 
be derived from the model. In the paper Bruce and Terrence developed a 
precise numerical algorithm for describing the localized states of the light 
particle. 

Music adjunct BETTE DYER was a Suzuki clinician at University of Georgia in 
Athens and University of Wisconsin in Stevens Point during the sl.lll'ffler. 

LEO NEWLAND (biology/geology) and KEN MORGAN (geology) recently were informed 
that their papers entitled "Geographic Information Systems (GIS) for 
Environmental Data Base Management and Analysis" and "Septic Tank and 
Agricultural Non-Point Source Pollution Within a Rural Watershed" were 
accepted for publication in the journal Toxicological and Environmental 
Chemistry. 

The GIS paper will be published in a special symposium volume of the 
ECO-INFORMA Conference that Leo and Ken attended in May at the University of 
Bayreuth in West Germany. The watershed paper, the result of research funded 
by the City of Weatherford, is co-authored with two former students, SHARON 
HAYES, currently with the utilities department in Weatherford, and KIRK DEAN, 
graduate student in water chemistry at the University of Wisconsin. 

Honorary trustee Dr. CECIL GREEN of Dallas and his late wife, Dr. Ida Green, 
are subjects of a new book by Robert R. Schrock published by the MIT Press. 
Reviewed in the Dallas Morning News on Sept. 10, the biography of the widely 
known philanthropists was described 'by the reviewer as "the best I knCM for 
defending the proposition that how one gives is as important as what one 
gives." 

Sympathy is expressed to SYDNEY WilSCN (music), whose husband, William Paul 
Wilson, died at hane Sept. 10. If friends desire, mem:>rials may be made to 
the Second Church of Christ Scientist, 2112 Forest Park Blvd. 

CHARLES IDRD (psychology) has had an article accepted for publication relating 
to his research on attitudes. "Developnental Differences in Decoding the 
Meanings of the Appraisal Actions of Teachers" will appear in the journal 
Child Development. 



" ...... 

'ICU BULLETIN/9 

M::>RE NOI'ES 00 FOLKS 

At Mississippi College in late August NEIL DANIEL (English) conducted a 
faculty \ttUrkshop for the Writing Enhancement Program and addressed the opening 
fall meeting of faculty rrembers on writing across the curriculum. On Sept. 
14-15, Neil led a series of \ttUrkshops for the Oklahoma State De:parbrent of 
Education at Encyclo-Media IX, a state conference of school teachers, and gave 

1• a luncheon address to the Oklahana Association for Gifted/Creative and 
Talented. 

DAVID POLK (Brite) was elected to a second term as president of the 
Association of Practical Theology at its annual rreeting Sept. 8-10 at the 
University of Dallas. In addition to presiding over the meetiNJ, he delivered 
one of the plenary addresses on "Mapping the American Terrain in Practical 
Theology." 

Earlier in the surrrner, David was selected to serve as theological education 
representative on the Canmission on Stewardship of the National Council of 
Churches, USA. He will address the corrmission in New York later this tronth. 

In May David was one of 600 delegates and observers fran six continents who 
took part in the Conference on W:>rld Mission and Evangelism of the W:>rld 
Council of Churches in San Antonio. He was responsible for generating the 
presence of 139 seminary students from around the nation at a parallel 
learning conference called "Encuentro" and taught a Brite travel seminar for 
15 of them. 

Newly appointed rrusic faculty members GARY mITMAN (\ttUOdwinds} and JANET 
PUMMILL (piano} presented a recital Sept. 12 at the Chrysalis Foundation of 
Granbury, founded by D:>ra Lee Langdon, in Granbury, Texas. Gary performed on 
clarinet, saxophone and oboe, acccmpanied by Janet on piano. Featured were 
~rks by Marcello, Debussy and Bernhard Heiden. 

BOB OORAN (mathematics} has been informed by the editors of the Journal of 
Urrlergraduate Mathematics that his article entitled "Weak and Strong 
Continuity in Topological Spaces" has been accepted for publication. 

JOON BCllON (history} spoke on "Update on China" for a Great Decisions meetiNJ 
at Dan Danciger Jewish Ccmnuni ty Center Sept. 10. 

*** *** *** 

EIXJCATIONAL SUPPORT GR:XJP OPEN 

Openings remain for those interested in Adult Children of Alcoholics, the 
educational support group for children of alcoholic :parents that will beg in 
later this tronth. Sessions will be held in the Counseling Center, where 
additional information is available fran Larry Withers at Ext. 7863. 
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NEW PRFSS VOWME IS REPRINT 

The latest book fran the TCU Press is a reprint of Robert Flynn's 1970 novel 
entitled "The Sound of Hope, the Signs of Rescue." The World War II story 
tells of Greg Wallace, a Texas pilot stranded when his plane went down on a 
Pacific Island. 

The new edition contains a foreword by Flynn which calls this "the trunk of 
the body of my work to this point" and an afterword by Fred Erisman of the 
English department. 

A paperback, "The Sounds of Rescue, the Signs of Hope" is No. 12 in the Press' 
Texas Tradition Series. 

*** *** *** 

TCU IN 'llIE NEWS 

Black Student Caucus secretary TISHA COLEMAN and minority affairs coordinator 
LCGAN HAMPI'ON were quoted and student DERRICK RODGERS photographed in the 
Star-Telegram's Aug. 21 story on symbolic African necklaces, known as nubies. 

"Welcane waggin'" was the headline Aug. 26 for the Star-Telegram feature on 
before-and-after notions about Fort W:>rth by newcaners to the city. t;)Joted in 
the story were new deans, LEO PERIXJE of Brite and BOB GARWELL of fine arts and 
canmunication, along with STEVEN SHERW::X)D of academic services. The city's 
frierrlliness and its cultural advantages were ooted by all three. 

"Ethical behavior should begin in the front office" was the headline for the 
Op Ed piece written by BILL CAMPBELL (Tandy American Enterprise Center) that 
appeared in the Aug. 28 issue of Business Press. His closing canrrent was that 
"ethical policies must begin with the top person and tumble down through the 
organization." 

"The rush is over!" was the headline for the Star-Telegram's feature on rush 
activities on campus. Canplemented by a color i;noto of coeds en route to Worth 
Hills on a bus, the lengthy story included quotes by a number of students as 
well as C.AroL ANN IANE (program adviser) and Vice Chancellor PEGGY BARR. 

"Campus Investment Funds Offer Hands-on Trading Experience" was the title of 
an article appearing in the August 10 American Banker mentioning TCU's 
EilJCATICNAL INVES'IMENT FUND. The fund's faculty advisor mN FRENCH said, "The 
fund 1s investing a substantial arrount of m::mey, and it's not like they're 
playing with funny m::mey. It's the real thing." The fund, started in 1973, 
is now valued at nore than $1 million. 

Holder of the Bradford Chair in religion-studies, GENE OORIOO was quoted in 
the Star-Telegram's Aug. 30 feature on Fort W:>rth native Grace Halsell. He 
currently is using one of her 12 b::>oks, "Prophecy and Politics," in a class he 
is teaching. He described it as a "good exposl! of how Biblical materials are 
misused by sensationalist preachers." 
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Sept. 19 

Sept. 20 

Sept. 21 

Sept. 22 

Sept. 23 

Sept. 24 

Sept. 26 

CALENDAR oFEVENTS 

~en's soccer, TCU vs. SMU, TCU soccer field, 5 p.rn. Free. 

--University Chapel, Robert carr Chapel, noon. 
--career Planning and Placement Center career Fair. 
--TCU Writing Center Workshop: Fiction Writing, 3-5 p.m. call 

to register. 
--Center for Academic Services W:>rkshop: Time Management, 

Rickel Roan 106, 5:30 p.rn. call to register. 
--Parabola Club lecture by Bob Doran, "C*-algebras for the 

Masses: The Ranarkable Gelf and-Nairnark Theorems," 
Winton-Scott Roan 145, 3:30 p.rn. 

--TCU Distinguished Film Series: "All the President's Men," 
Brown-Lupton Student Center ballroan, 8 p.rn. 50 cents. 

--Soccer, TCU vs. College of the Southwest, wanen at 3 p.rn., 
men at 5 p .rn. , TCU soccer field. Free. 

--Theatre TCU production, "The Three of Us" by Rachel Crothers, 
Ed Landreth Auditorium, through Sept. 27, 8 p.rn. nightly 
Sept. 22 and 25-27, 2 p.rn. Sept. 24. Free with TCU ID. Call 
Ext. 7626 for reservations. 

--Film, "Major League," Student Center ballroan, 8 p.rn. $1.50. 

--TCU Young Alumni tailgate party, Arron carter Stadium, 6: 30 
p.rn. 

--Football, TCU vs. Southern Mississippi, TCU Amon Carter 
Stadium, 7:30 p.rn. 

--Men's soccer, TCU at University of Nevada-Las Vegas. 

--Seminar, "Financial Planning an.:i Control for Business 
Executives," presented by TCU Olarles Tandy American 
Enterprise Center, through Sept 29. For information, contact 
Bill Campbell at Ext. 7115. 

--Men's soccer, TCU vs. University of San Diego at University 
of Nevada-Las Vegas. 

--Center for Academic Services it:>rkshop: Surviving Multiple 
Choice Exams, Student Center Room 202, 2 p.rn. Call to 
register. 

-Faculty assembly, Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 1, 3:30 p.rn. 
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Student• listed belov auat aake up any cl••• aaaisnaenta that were aiaaed. 
It i• the reaponaibility of the atudent to arr•ns• vith hia/ber profeaaor 
for the .. ke•up. If you b1ve any ~ueationa, call 921•7155. 

Football team aembera vho traveled to Miaaouri on Friday, Septeaber 6, 
to participate in• s•■e there, 

Adua, aobbie Dickens, Sedrick 
Alexander, Bret Elliott, William (Bill) 
Andera, Henry Fersuaon, Jarrett 
Ballow, Brent Ford, Corey 
Bate•, Jonathan (Jon) Foret, Allan 
Black , Michael Frye, Kevin 
Blackwell, Kelly Calaviz, Edvard 
Bolden, Olatunji Carrison, James 

Moore, Crea 
Horey, Eric 
Horn, Jody 
Naah, Stephen 
Newby, Jon 
Noack, Hike 
Palmer, Tommy 
hndy, Tony 

Booker, aichard Hampton , Jeffery 
Britton, Charles Hickman, Anthony 
Bronson, Cliff Hill, Steven 
Brown, Larry Holmes , Todd 
Bulla, Mike Houston, Michael 
Campbell, Ressie Jackson, Michael 
Cases, Adan Jackson, Cedric 
Cauble, Jason Jiles, aon 
Clay , Leon Johnson, Darrell 
Cordesman , Kevin Kuehler, Phillip 
Chriatian, Ivory Kyles, LuJuan 
Collins, aooaevelt Harah, John 
Conley, Stephen McPherson, Kyle 
Crump, Levoil HcWri&ht, aobert 

Ila t tan, hiford 
llavUna, Beau 
aeynolda, Jordan 
aeynolda, Vinins 
aoberu, aonald 
Shipley, Stephen 
Smith, Brad 
Stephenson, Clint 
Sullivan, Michael 
Wagner, Keith 
Walker, John 
Walton, JCennetb 
Waabinston, Fred 
Wyatt, luddy 

Darthard, Tommy 
Davia, Darrell 

Cheerleaders vho missed cl••••• on Friday, September 8, to travel 
to Hiaaouri vith the football team , 

Chip Balk David Hudspeth Michele Hiniataa 
Lyle Essleaton Lynda Lucio 

Medical school intervieva 1t UTHSC • Sin Antonio on Sept. I, 1989, 
Jill a . Blair 

Ken'• aolf team aembers vho left campus 1t 7 p.m. Sept. 12, and ■iaaed 
111 cluaea on Sept. 13, 14 and 15 to p1rt1cip1te in • tournuent of 
the University of Nev Mexico , 

aene Budde Hike Flynn len Tinnin& 
Robert "Beau" Cooper Chad Magee 

Women'• tennia team members vho left campu1 at 12 noon, Sept. 14, 
mi11ed cla11ea on Sept. 15 to p1rticip1te in their sport at the 
University of Arkansas : 

Svenaaon, Caailla 
Terrell, Nancy 

and 

Hooaen, Karen 
Hartin, Terry Ann 
Peteraen, Patricia 

Podval, Silly 
aamirez, Claudia 
Smith, Lee Ann Van Overloop, Margo 

Women ' s aoccer team aembera vho participated in• tourn-nt at San 
Francisco and mi 1sed classes on Sept . 13 , 14 and 15 : 

Bla i re Bilger Juie Eddy JCathy kdding 
Tiffany Bowling Maribeth Forrest JCeri ailey 
Chriati Brewton Kim Helleratein Libby Tappan 
Sarah Campbell Jennifer Jone, Heidi Weaver 
Kim Champney Lyn Jone■ Beth Wilson 
Jennifer Cook Tracy Morse Jamie Wolff 

Military Science atudenta vho will participate in orientation trip to 
Fort Sill, Oklah011a after 5 p.m . on Sept. 21 through Sept . 23 : 

Badolato, Joe Crice, James Pugh, Teresa 
B~rnes, Cina Hembree, aamona aange, Nathan 
B•~kel, Sandy Henderaon, William s .. paon, Sandee 
Briscoe, Dorothea Hornick, Charles Schrick, Errol 
Buchalski, Janet Jack, Don Scott, Michelle 
Buchley, Forrest Lankford, Billy Shephard, JCia 
Chaffin, T-y Magera, Eaily Smith, Layne 
Childress, aon Maupin, Jacquie Watson, Kecia 
Dority, Staci Mcilhaney, Cvendolyn Weaver, J.K. 
Fleek, Hark Konatno, Matt Willius, Michelle 
Flynn, Tiffany Parker, Warren Worthington, Jeff 
Fraze, Brooke Partridge , Heather Yates, Dougl as 
Funderburg, Jacqueline Peck, Aaron 

M~n•a tennis team -aber1 vho left c .. pua at 12 noon, Sept . 13, and 
m••~ed classes on Sept . 14 and 15 to participate i n Intercollegiate 
lnv1tat1onal at University of Arkansas : 

Ciesea , Jeffrey Me yer, Jeffrey 
Hounsell, Alan S. &ubio , aicardo 
Jeffrey, Sean TJia, Hark 

Vozeh, Ota 
Vo&eh, Tiaothy 


